
fixtures on one day to 

reduce the cost of 

buses to parents. We 

will see if this approach 

works for the future. 

We are mindful of 

costs to parents, 

particularly now 

Activelink is no longer 

available to Health 

Care Card holders. 

This is why our Year 6 

fundraising group were 

so busy, led by parent 

Meredith Hathaway, in 

raising money to 

reduce the cost of 

camp. I understand that 

they have reduced the 

cost of camp by 

approximately $100.00 

per child due to their 

efforts! The P&C were 

similarly busy at the 

election, and it was 

great to catch up with 

current and ex-families 

exercising their right to 

vote (and buy P&C 

bacon & egg rolls). My 

thanks to all the 

parents who supported 

this fundraising. 

 

As we head towards 

the second half of 

Term 2, I look forward 

to seeing parents at 

various events, 

including Book Fair 

which is later in the 

term. 
 

Jason Shapcott  

Principal 

Welcome everyone to 

our mid-term 

newsletter. As most 

parents would be 

aware, we are sending 

more timely ‘whole 

school’ articles and 

information digitally on 

Updat-ed, but 

maintaining a traditional 

newsletter by email and 

hard copy for those 

who request it three 

times a term. Connect 

is for class updates and 

semester summative 

reports, and remains 

our teachers’ direct 

link to parents. 

 

A timely article 

regarding the school 

that appeared in the 

Sunday Times recently 

was about Story Dogs 

at Caralee. We are 

very grateful that 

Linda Williams 

brings her dog, 

Rambo, to read 

with some of our 

children. The 

kids get a great lift out 

of the attention they 

get from ‘man’s best 

friend’, and I think 

Rambo enjoys the 

attention too. Year 5 

student, Brendan 

Miller, and Rambo 

presented very well in 

the article, which is 

available to those 

receiving this by e-news 

by clicking on the 

Perthnow link here. 

 

The P&C Colour Run 

is fast approaching on 

Friday 14th of June over 

at Winnacott Oval. So 

far, B4 has raised the 

most money in Junior 

area, and D4 is in the 

lead in the Upper 

school. All money 

raised goes to 

supporting our school 

and providing extra 

equipment and support 

for students. Notes will 

continue to come 

home, and I know 

parents will be 

reassured that the 

colour is all natural and 

derived from corn 

starch.  If you have any 

questions or queries, 

please contact Deputy 

Principal Darron Acott.  

 

Our sporting teams are 

busily preparing for 

Inter-school later in the 

term. Rather than play 

at various schools 

around the district, our 

local inter-school 

sporting association has 

decided to play the 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 Wed, 5th Jun    

Assembly (B3) 

 Fri, 14th Jun     

P&C Colour Run 

 Tue, 18th Jun   

P&C Meeting 

 Wed, 19th Jun      

Assembly C3 

 Thu, 20th Jun    

Snr Winter Carnival 

 Tue, 25th Jun  

Book Fair begins 

 Wed, 3rd Jul     

Assembly C2/C4 

 Fri, 5th Jul        

Derby Day 

 Fri, 5th Jul        

Students Last Day 

Inside this issue: 

:  Story Dogs at Caralee 

:  P&C Colour Run 

:  Interschool Sport 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

https://www.storydogs.org.au/about-us
https://www.perthnow.com.au/news/wa/rspcas-million-paws-walk-dog-eared-books-help-kids-read-ng-b881191139z
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Thank you to 

everyone who 

volunteered on 

Election Day. 

A total of 

$1,043.12    

was raised!  

 

Entertainment Book 
Entertainment Books can still 

be purchased from the office.  

The school 

receives 

$14 from 

every book 

sold and 

you receive 

discounts on hundreds of 

items from entertainment to 

restaurants to activities for 

kids and adults. If you haven’t 

tried it before this is the year 

to do it! 

 

Book Fair 
will be held in the library 

starting on the 25th June. 

Volunteers are required for 

this fun and popular event. 

Please leave your details with 

the office if you are able to 

help. 

 

Caralee Community 

Fete 
This year’s Fete will be held 

on 29th November.      

Put this on your calendar, get 

your creative juices running 

and more information will be 

coming home next term. 

Uniform Shop 
 

Do your   

children 

have their 

school hats? 

 

Our school 

Admin Office 

is being visited 

by too many children who 

have lost their hats. 

 

Caralee has a ‘No hat, no 

play’ policy in force.    

Hats are still needed 

through the cold months. 

The Uniform Shop sells 

school hats for only $15. 

 

A call out for any second 

hand uniforms no longer 

needed (larger sizes in     

particular!) Thank you for any 

donations. 

 

The P&C highly encourages 

all families to create a 

Quickcliq account. Orders 

can be made on-line, or pop 

down to the shop, now open 

every 2nd Friday morning 

8.15-8.45 (assembly weeks).  

 

Canteen - Derby Day 
Derby Day at Caralee is  

Friday, 5th July 
 

More information closer to 

the date. Win a football do-

nated by the Winnacott Kats) 

 

This year the Caralee P&C will again be selling Entertainment 

Books.                    

 

The Entertainment Book contains thousands of offers on activities, 

dining, shopping, travel and leisure. If you purchase a book before 

the 1st April, you will also receive a number of bonus offers valued at 

over $200.00.   

 

The Books are $70 and can be purchased as a hard copy or in    

digital form via an order form from the front office, or online here:    
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/835u08  

 

Last year, the P&C received $14.00 from each book sold. This   

money goes directly to the P&C and is used to purchase resources 

to support the school. 

 

Please support the Caralee P&C and purchase an Entertainment Book 

today.  Also remember to tell all of your family and friends so that 

they can purchase their book through the school.  There are no 

limits on the number of books that you can purchase!!!!! 

 

Thank you again for supporting the Caralee P&C. 

Places are filling up fast for   

KINDERGARTEN 2020 

Enrolments are now open for children              

who will be 4 years old by 30 June 2020. 

Enrolment Packs are now available from our      

Administration Office or from our school website 

https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/ 

 

 

When is the sprinkler ban in place? 

A permanent winter sprinkler ban applies to all scheme and bore 

water users in Perth, Mandurah and some parts of the South West, 

from 1 June to 31 August each year. 

Hand held watering and maintenance testing of bores is still permit-

ted, but anyone using their sprinklers between June and August 

risks a $100 fine.   

A malfunctioning irrigation controller is not an excuse for not   

complying with the winter ban, so check the settings on your    

irrigation system – especially after a power outage.

since 2011 

COLOUR RUN  

Don’t miss out!!! 

Register NOW 

Remember you must be registered to claim a 
prize!  Log onto the website at schoolfundrais-
ing.com.au to set up your profile, visit the office, 
or look on our Caralee P&C Facebook page.   

The Colour Run will be held 1.30pm, 14th June 
at  Winnacott Oval.  Parents come on down and 
support the students. Coffee Van will be attend-
ing.  If you are available to assist on the day, 
please leave your details with the office. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://quickcliq.com.au/Default.aspx
http://kats.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/caralee.p.and.c.2016/posts/
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/835u08
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/
https://schoolfundraising.com.au/
https://schoolfundraising.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
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This term in Art, we have a lot of 

exciting things happening.   

 

Some classes have been looking at 

indigenous art, including x-ray style 

drawings and dot painting.  

 

Other classes have been investigat-

ing Zentangle patterns and designs.  

D4 has started on their Zentangle 

minibeasts, which are already look-

ing great. 

We are also making mandala’s, and 

doing some perspective drawing. 

   

The photo below is a hint of anoth-

er exciting project that will be   

happening later on this term in Art. 

Stay tuned for some amazing and 

creative art work being displayed in 

the art room and around the 

school! 

Senior students are strumming away 

on the ukulele at the moment, prac-

tising chords and perfecting popular 

songs to perform with their classes. 

Like learning any new skill, the stu-

dents are using their patience; un-

derstanding that we don’t always 

get things right the first time we try 

them. 

 

Junior students have been arranging 

different rhythms and performing 

them with un-tuned percussion in-

struments.  

The choir is continuing to practice 

their repertoire ahead of the One 

Big Voice Festival next term. All the 

songs are sounding fantastic - the 

next step is the choreography. 

As our Positive Behaviour Support  

approach continues to gather     

momentum, the staff recently    

gathered to collaborate on the    

development of our Student Behav-

ior Matrix and determining our 

three Core Values.  These three 

values are currently about          

respect, responsibility and 

doing our best in every area of 

education.  

 

We continue to identify and define 

explicit behaviours that we expect 

from our students, and what our 

school community would value. 

These behaviours will align with our 

current T.E.D. 

values program 

and continue to 

be explicitly 

taught in a 

planned sequence 

throughout the 

year. 

 

We hope to attend the third stage 

of our training next term after  

clearing some demands including 

reports, reviews and the NAPLAN 

testing schedule, which all present a 

range of challenges on our          

resources.  

 

Meanwhile, we have a terrific dance 

incursion arranged for the end-of- 

term-reward this term, which we’re 

all looking forward to. 

 

The Positive Student Behaviour & Good 

Standing Plan can be found on our 

school website  

 

Darron Acott 

Deputy Principal 

Music Mr Matthew Ryder 

https://onebigvoice.com.au/ 

With Mrs Wain 

 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/165/School-Plans
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/165/School-Plans
https://onebigvoice.com.au/


COMMUNITY NEWS 
Chemicals in batteries are extremely toxic. Do you have 

a collection of batteries you don’t know what to do with? 

Bring them to our office BATTERY RECYCLE BIN 
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https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling/School-Recycling-Program
https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling

